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Policy Council Meeting Minutes

March 23, 2017
Facilitator:  Lanessa Littrell     
                   Time Keeper:  

        Scribe:  
The meeting began at 12:30 p.m.  
Public comment on items on the agenda:  Lanessa Littrell asked for any public comment on items; there was none. 

Policy Council of 2016-17 Members Present:  Lanessa Littrell, Trever Kirkland, Bryan Jones, Ericka Vallance, Jennifer Reed, Megan Near, Trista Vonda, Patricia Rogers, Stevn Henke, Maria Hall, Erin Morris, Kim LaMere
PC Members Excused:  Helen Fandrich,
PC Members Unexcused:  
Seven members are needed for a quorum; therefore a quorum was established. 
Guests:  Ashley Peña-Larsen
Agenda Review: This was a special Policy Council meeting to discuss the amendment of the duration grant and approval to purchase the property on 1275 Fern Road Helena, MT 59602. 
Duration Grant Amendment- Ashley presented the Duration Budget summary to the group and explained how the money allocated to rent would need to be reallocated to pay for mortgage and insurance. She explained the amounts of money in one time funding that would support the renovation and playground construction on this property. After discussion of the number of students currently living in the area and the number of those students being served by RMDC Head Start is was suggested that the property would be very beneficial in supporting the programs need to reach families who live in the valley area. Ericka motioned to reallocate the $18,000 from rent to Mortgage payments. Stevn Seconded. Trever Abstained. The vote carried and was unanimous.
Purchase of a Valley Location: Ashley presented a location that is currently available in the area that the program was hoping for. The property is located at 1275 Fern Road Helena, MT 59602 and is currently a residential building. Prior to being residential, a WestMont house was built to meet ADA requirement. It currently has fire doors on the exits, a ramp to the house and playground area, four office spaces and two bathroom locations. With this layout the program would be able to put one extended day classroom with the Duration Money in the valley and move four Head Start offices to the building. Ericka motioned to approve the purchase of the property contingent on it meeting all budget requirements and not overextend the program. Stevn Seconded.  Trever Abstained. The vote carried and was unanimous.

Tonight’s Meeting Evaluation:  
Pluses:  seemed to flow nicely

Wishes:  need more people
Next Meeting:  April 20, 2017 12:30 p.m.-1:45p.m.
Adjournment:  Patricia Rogers moved to adjourn the meeting at 12:55 p.m. Ericka Vallance seconded.  The vote was unanimous. 
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